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September

2022

Knight Letter

KC Rosary for Vocations – St. Clement, Sheboygan 
every Tuesday 3p.m. during Eucharistic Adoration

September
1        Officer Meeting 5:45
8        KC Membership Meeting 7: Ladies Aux 7 
10&11 Operation Archangel South Sheboygan
15      Burger Night 5-7
21      4th Degree Meeting – Mass 5:30; Social
          6:30; Dinner 7 at KC Center Sheboygan
25      40 Days For Life Kickoff Meeting 6 pm,
          KC Center
29      Exemplification 7 pm, KC Center

October 
1        Eastern Wisconsin District Exemplification
6        KC Officer Meeting 5:45
13      KC Membership Meeting 7: Ladies Aux 7 
16      Ushering at Holy Hil
19      4th Degree Social 6:00; Dinner 7 at KC Center

Sheboygan
20      Burger Night 5-7
21      Seafood Bullet time TBD, KC Center

Council 722 Established in 1903

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on September 15th.

          

Grand Knight’s Column
As the new Grand Knight, I plan to use part of this 
column to answer FAQs (Frequently Asked 
Questions). Let me know if you have any questions 
regarding our council, and I’ll try to find the answers!

Q. Why is the Star Council Award important?
A. Striving to earn the award helps our council to:

·Help more people in our parishes and 
community by expanding charitable outreach

·Attract more members who can benefit from 
the bonds of common Catholic brotherhood 
and grow in their faith

·Protect Catholic families’ financial well-being
·Encourage participation in the sacramental life 

of the Church
· Take care of the administrative obligations of 

our council

Q. How do we achieve the Star Council Award?
A.

1. Earn the Father McGivney 
Award (increase membership)



Chaplain’s Column

Brother Knights and Families,

September can be labeled “back to business” 
month.  School has started and most people have 
completed their vacations.  Organizations return 
to their regular meetings with new activities .and 
worthwhile goals.  It would be nice to have more 
members attend the Council meetings on the 
second Thursday of the month.  I realize that 
many members who do not attend the meetings 
are more than willing to help at the many 
charitable drives we sponsor during the year.

May this Autumn Prayer help us to be open to 
God’s daily grace to lead a better life:

                       A Prayer for Autumn

It’s been a busy day.  Thank you, Father, for 
the gift of life.  Already nature is taking on its 
fall beauty.  Help us to apply this lesson of 
nature to our daily living; a time for growing, a 
time for pruning, a time for harvesting, a time 
for yielding, a time for changing, a time for 
dying, and a time to think of new life.  Grant 
us this through Your Son, in the power of the 
Holy Spirit.  Amen

God’s Blessings,
Fr. Dick

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for September
Vatican City, 1 September 2022 (VIS) – The Holy Father's
prayer intention for September – Abolition of the Death 
Penalty “We pray that the death penalty, which attacks the 
dignity of the human person, may be legally abolished in 
every country.”

        

      2.   Earn the Founders’ Award (host Fraternal 
Benefits Seminars)
      3.   Earn Columbian Award (conduct programs in 
the four program categories (Faith, Family, 
Community, Life)

4. Be in good standing with the Supreme Council

Q. Can we achieve this award?
A. Yes, we can!

Watch for more details on these requirements in 
future meetings and newsletter articles.

Our first EXEMPLIFICATION of this Fraternal Year is 
scheduled for September 29th at the KC Center. Talk 
to your friends and family. Ask them to join the 
Knights of Columbus!

GK Gary Reinholtz
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Family of the Month 

 

    
 
 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
 

Worthy Sir Knights and Ladies, 
 
September has arrived and the weather is changing. 
Our assembly comes together for another season of 
patriotic support.  In October, our officers will meet to 
review charitable donations. When financial requests 
are made, we will use officer recommendations to 
guide the assembly.   
 
An Operation Archangel collection will be held by the 
Scouts at the Sheboygan Southside parishes 0n 
September 10th and 11th.  We appreciate the support 
from the Scouts! 
 
Our traditional Dress Code does continue for Sir 
Knights attending Fourth Degree Membership 
Meetings:  Sport Coats and ties.  A Fourth Degree 
lapel pin is highly recommended.  T-Shirts with jeans 
are not acceptable.  Fourth Degree is the highest 
level of the Knights of Columbus.  We will show 
respect for God and Country at our meetings. 
 
The first Assembly 1204 meeting takes place on 
Wednesday, September 21st at the KC Center.  Mass 
5:30; Social 6:15; Dinner 7. 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
FN Fran Goettl 
   
 
 

 

Council 722 Officers 
 
Grand Knight, Gary Reinholtz 920-917-3676 
Deputy Grand Knight, David Boyce 414-436-4070 
Financial Secretary, Bob Jeske 920-207-7229 

Chancellor, Jeffrey Davis 920-946-9101 
Recorder - Open 

Treasurer, Don Grimm 920-946-1281 
Advocate, Deacon John Gavin 920-457-8226 

Lecturer, Larry Lenhardt 920-980-5694 
Warden, Mike Wirth 920-457-9095 

Inside Guard, Francis Goettl Jr 920-458-1470 
Outside Guard, Jeremiah Rauwerdink  

920-918-7031 
Three Year Trustee, Mike Johnson 

Two Year Trustee, Alvin Ice  
One Year Trustee, John Zalewski 

 
 

 

 
Knight of the Month 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Arthur Stein Jr            48  

William Reinl              46  

Wayne Novak             43  

Mark Sprangers         41  

Richard Stephani       41         

Richard Marfilius       36  

Rev Richard Fleischman 

                                      33  

Jerome Wenninger    30  

Bruce Henry                28  

Joseph Kerlin              26 

Kevin C Hemb             21 

Michael C Wirth         19 

Clifford L Lilyquist Jr  17 

 

Rudy S Maurin             17 

Thomas L Brickley       11  

Daniel I Petrie              11  

Gary A Reinholtz          11  

Nicholas C Reinl           11  

Tim J Schmidt               11 

Brooks C Hesselink        2 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 
 
Bill Wallace                            09-02-1948  
Elmer J Schemenauer           09-05-1937  
Kenneth W Holfeltz                09-06-1932  
Dennis G Van Hoof                09-07-1955 
Chris C Bramm                      09-08-1957  
Louis K Erlicher                     09-08-1939  
Michael J Johnson                 09-08-1951  
Richard J Stephani                09-08-1940  
Larry G Kirchner                    09-09-1960  
Edmund S Fleming                09-10-1927  
Eric K Lee                              09-10-1960  
Timothy J Roose                    09-18-1977 
Richard J Marfilius                 09-22-1963  
Wayne A Orsted                    09-28-1948  
 

Years of Service

 

Operation Archangel 
 

Scouts will be collecting donations at the Southside 
Tri-Parish the weekend of September 10th and 11th.  
Donation requests will also be sent to the councils of 
Assembly 1204. 
 
Again this year, we have an anonymous donor who 
has challenged our assembly members to donate to 
Operation Archangel by Veteran’s Day on 
November 11th or by our Assembly meeting on 
November 16th. 
 
Special thanks to the Councils and individual 
donations.  Keep in mind funds for Operation 
Archangel go to the Catholic Chaplains at the 
Milwaukee VA to care for our Veterans. 
 
Make checks to: Knights of Columbus 
Memo: Operation Archangel 
Send to: SK Francis Goettl, 1817 N. 1st Street, 
Sheboygan, WI 53081 
Sincerely, 
 
SK Fran Goettl, Operation Archangel Chair 
SK Larry Lenhardt, Operation Archangel Co-Chair 
SK Chris Audino, Worthy Comptroller 

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 



 

 

Seton School 
 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton is the Sheboygan area school to keep your eyes on...  we 

have dedicated and passionate staff who work everyday to ensure ALL 

students grow spiritually, academically, socially, physically, and emotionally; our 

small classes allow us to do all that and more!  We have done so much this past year 

to become more equipped to teach 21st century learners and we were only getting 

started... 

 

This year initiatives include:  
· Hiring of 2 Franciscan Sisters, one who serves by teaching MS religion and one who serves 

as a paraprofessional in 2nd grade 
· Foster faith formation into EVERYTHING 
· Advanced Technology, purchased (summer '22) and installed (fall 2022) interactive/touch 

75" flat screens in every elementary and middle school classroom  
· Develop more hands-on, authentic, relevant and meaningful learning opportunities for 

students 
· New curriculum: Middle School McGraw Hill Math Reveal 
· New curriculum: Ruah Woods guidance curriculum 
· Continue building STEM Lab 1-8 with MORE Hands-on Learning Materials 
· Hired aide/paraprofessional for every grade/classroom 
· Hired a Social Worker 
· Complete 8th Grade (class of 2022) "Wellness Room" 
· Complete "Prayer/Chapel Room" 
· Foster community partnerships to expand garden experiences and opportunities  

 

Recap from last year: 
o Added a Guidance counselor 
o Hired 2 Campus Ministers 
o New school website https://sheboyganseton.org 
o New curriculum: Lucy Calkins Readers/Writers Workshop curriculum 4K-5th 
o New curriculum: Heggerty Phonemic Awareness curriculum 4K-3rd 
o New curriculum: Teaching of handwriting and cursive using Handwriting Without 

Tears curriculum 4K-5th 
o New curriculum: Middle school ELA curriculum with strong focus on literature 
o New curriculum: Faith integrated social studies curriculum 3-8 
o New curriculum: Social Studies study of Wisconsin: Our State, Our Story curriculum 4-

5 
o New reading intervention curriculum: Fountas and Pinnell Leveled Literacy Intervention 

System (Orange, Green, Blue, Red, and Gold) 
o New STEM Lab 1-8 
o Started a community garden (summer �22) with plans for future rooftop beehive 
o New touchless drinking fountains throughout the building 
o New playground additions (summer �22) 



o Refurbished gym floor (summer '22) 
 

 
Mary Widmann, Principal 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic School 

814 Superior Avenue  

Sheboygan, WI 53081 

920-452-1571  Extension: 400 

 



 

Knights In Action 
FlashBack to June 

 

       

                        

The Knights of Columbus, Our Lady of the Rosary, Council 722 presented a check to Seton School for 

the purchase of inclusive playground equipment.  The check was presented at a Seton School Mass with 
Fr. Mark Brandl.  



 

Knights In Action 
FlashBack to June 

                      

       

Knight of the Month 

Our Lady of the Rosary, Council 722, 
Sheboygan chose Brother Jim TenPas as 

their June Knight of the Month.  Jim serves 

as Eastern Master for the Fourth Degree.  

Jim is also active with the Sheboygan 
Columbus Institute.  In the photo, Grand 

Knight Mike Johnson presents the Knight 

of the Month award to Eastern Master Jim 
TenPas. 

Below:  CCA Inclusive playground 

dedication, blessing and ribbon cutting 
ceremony held at Christ Child Academy on 

Saturday July 18th. Representing Christ 

Child Academy and the three South Side 

Parishes was Fr. Paul Fliss, Pastor. Also, 
representing the Knights of Columbus 

Council 722 was District Deputy Larry 

Leonhart. The Knights of Columbus were 

thanked and acknowledged  for their 

donation of $30,000. to the Playground 
Renovation Fund.  


